

# TINGEWICK VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES for 1<sup>st</sup> JULY 2019

**Present:** David Partridge      Ed Maxwell      Carol Doherty      Fran Marsden  
Pete Chamberlain      Nicole Roberts      Julie Hart      Colin Whitton

**Apologies:**

**Minutes of Previous Meeting:**      1) Agreed  
2) Proposed: Fran Marsden      Seconded: Ed Maxwell

| <b>MATTERS ARISING:</b>  | <i>ACTION</i> |
|--|---------------|
| <p><b><i>CHAIRMAN'S REPORT:</i></b><br/>Nothing To report.</p>   |               |
| <p><b><i>VILLAGE HALL EXTENSION:</i></b><br/>No information received from the structural engineer, Steve Bacon. No response to an email sent Monday am. Secretary to get in touch to establish current situation.</p>  | <b>CW</b>     |
| <p><b><i>SECRETARY'S REPORT:</i></b><br/><b>Blw CHURCH:</b> The Secretary was visited by a representative of Northampton Council who wished to contact members of the Church as they were fraudulently using various addresses to evade making payments. Some contact details were passed on to this official.<br/>This group had paid their hire charges, but the Hall was not to be hired to them in future.</p> |               |
| <p><b><i>TREASURER'S REPORT:</i></b><br/>The balance for June was up by £1989.91.<br/>E-ON has increase the monthly D/D payment to £172<br/>There was a Premium Bond win of £25.</p>   |               |
| <p><b><i>LETTINGS REPORT:</i></b><br/>Nothing to report.</p>   |               |
| <p><b><i>MAINTENANCE:</i></b><br/><b>Gutters and Windows:</b> No response from Dave McAlister. David to make contact.</p>  | <b>DP</b>     |
| <p><b>Weeding:</b> Ongoing.</p>  |               |
| <p><b>Emergency Lighting:</b> Ed has replaced one light at the side gate. There is one in the storage shed that needs to be repaired.</p>  | <b>EM</b>     |
| <p><b>Blue Committee Chairs:</b> No further interest, David to remove and dump.</p>  | <b>DP</b>     |

**FUND RAISING:**

**Jazz Duo:** The evening was satisfactory with around 20/25 people attending. It was felt that the music could have been a bit more livelier. £130 was made for the Hall.

**Fete:** The Crockery Smash made £169.45. Thanks go to Pete, David, Zoe and Tom.

**Quiz Night:** It was proposed to have an “It’s Almost Christmas” quiz on 29th/30th November. Katy to asked if she will do the quiz – the proceeds being split between the Village Hall and the Tingewick News.

**CW**

**HEALTH & SAFETY:**

Sticking rear emergency doors outstanding. An inspection on the night indicated that the problem may be due movement of the actual door frame (rotten?) Pete to investigate.

**PC**

**ANY OTHER BUSINESS:**

**Role of Honour Board:** Pete arranged for the signwriting to be done and then attached the board to the Committee Room wall. The final result created a very favourable impression.

**Drama Group:** A meeting was held in the Royal Oak which was attended by 8 people  
A second meeting to be held on 18<sup>th</sup> July, if more people do not turn up the venture will be cancelled.

**NEXT MEETING:**

**Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> September @ 8.00 pm.** No meeting in August unless items of importance arise.

**Meeting Closed at 8.40 pm**

**Circulation: DP, PC, EM, CD, FM, JH, NR, CW.  
P. Smith & A. Hawkins**